LOS MEDANOS COLLEGE
FOUNDATION

Board of Directors Quarterly Meeting

Wednesday, November 14, 2007
MINUTES

Attending:   Jim Clay, LMC Foundation President; Jim Green; Lucia Watson, Dow Chemical.
Absent:
Scott Anderson, Jason Cox,  Sal Evola, Jim Green, Jess Leber, Diana Mason, Mike McGill, Sharen McLean.
Staff:   
Peter Garcia, LMC President; Mary Oleson, Scholarship Asst.;  Lindy Wille, Acting Foundation Director
Guests Present:
Cherry LiBugg, Sr. Dean, Info Tech. & Services

ACTION ITEMS

1. The minutes from the August 8,  2007 meeting were reviewed and approved.   Jason motioned and Jim Green seconded the approval of the August 8 minutes.   All were in favor and motion was approved. 
2. Introduction of Presidential Merit Scholars – LMC award winners Stephanie Najarro and Reza Dizon were introduced.    Their majors are Nursing and Childhood Development.   The students were congratulated and invited to join the Board for the hardhat tour of the new Science Building.  
3. Celebrity Waiter Dinner Summary – Lindy Wille and James Clay reported on behalf of Mike McGill, Treasurer, who was absent.   The Celebrity Waiter dinner raised approximately $30,000 last year and $13,000 this year.   This decrease is attributed to the declining economy.    Corporate sponsorships are also down.   Financial Reports

a) The Audit is scheduled to begin Nov. 26, 2007 and a report should be available for the Foundation Board at their February, 2008 meeting. 

There was no regular Financial Report due to Mike McGill, Treasurer’s, absence.  

4. Friends of the Library Proposal presented by Cherry Li-Bugg

Ms. Li-Bugg reported that LMC’s new Library has been open about 5 mos., since June 18, 2007.   The new Library is seen as an enhancement of the services we offer with benefits including access to over 20,000 e-books, d-base articles, magazines, journals, and community access to book checking in & out.   The new Community Room has allowed the hosting of events such as the Big Read Celebrity Read, Workshop, and Finale.   Ms. Li-Bugg is suggesting that now is the time for forming a Friends of the Library group for fund-raising and to draw in the community to the New Library.  DVC and Contra Costa both have a Friends of the Library (FOL).   The FOL Board would be an Advisory Board under the LMC Foundation umbrella.  By using the CCC model, the LMC Foundation would handle the bookkeeping for the LMC FOL.   The policies and procedures are currently being developed.   FOL would charge a membership fee and would charge for its events.   An annual book sale would be added and members would get discounted rates for events. 
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Discussion took place regarding the naming of the New Library.   Peter Garcia reported that he diden’t think there is currently a policy for naming District buildings but would find out the Governing Board’s opinions regarding building naming by discussing the topic  with the Chancellor and the Facilities Vice Chancellor.    President Garcia will report back his findings at the next meeting in February.  

LMC Comedy Night -   Lindy Wille reported that the first fundraiser for the Friends of the Library fund will be held on February 23 at 7:30 p.m. here at LMC.   Johnny Steele, locally raised comedian, and Dan St. Paul will be the headliner acts.   A sponsor is also being sought. 
5.
LMC President Garcia Update:  Peter Garcia reported that the Celebrity Waiter Dinner was a well-attended, fun event.    He also reported briefly on  the State budget cuts and   the Community College Initiative.   Enrollments are up 7% at LMC due to the increased number of classes we are able to offer due to our increased capacity.      The New Quad is scheduled to open February 8.    There are some land negotiations going on in Brentwood with the Cal Foundation and the City of Brentwood regarding the acquisition and use of land for a new campus.   The State says the land in question may not belong to the District.   The District would like a long-term locked in situation for the Brentwood campus.  


Electrical Engineering Technology Partnership with USS Posco. – Peter reported that this is an exciting new project being considered pending funding support possibilities.


Pittsburg High Athletes/Boosters and Counseling Event – An event took place to discuss the possibility of LMC becoming a community learning drop-in facility for Pittsburg High athletes.

UC Office of the President Algebra Academy – The City of Antioch, UC Berkeley, and LMC are partnering to bring this specialized math program to middle schoolers beginning June, 2008. 


Pittsburg Summer Math Institute – This program provides math skills training offering 1-2 levels of advancement to middle schoolers over the summer months here at LMC.   Jim Green suggested private sponsorships be solicited for this program.   


CERT Training and Disaster Preparedness - Lindy Wille and Officer Ted Terstegge wrote and received a $5,000  grant from  Keller Canyon for Disaster Certification for District employees.   Ted is currently using his own vehicle.   Local Industry leaders made inquiries within their companies for a truck.  PG&E came through with a brand new truck for Disaster Preparadness Leader Ted Terstegge!


Baseball Scoreboard – Local Electricians’ Union #302 may donate a much-needed new scoreboard to our campus.   


Kennedy King Scholarship – Mary Oleson reported on the Kennedy King scholarship available to transferring LMC students within the CCCCD.   In honor of the group’s 40th anniversary, they are offering 40-$8,000 to CCCCD students alone.   The selected students will be mentored by this group throughout their upper division schooling.  Recent graduates of CCCCD, as well as current students transferring soon can apply.  
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E Tech– Jason Cox reported that Federal Glover’s office  has indicated some interest in running an article in the East Bay Business times regarding Los Medanos’ involvement and promotion of this program.   This program currently has $285,000 and $370,000 is needed to start.  Tesora has shown some interest and a business plan is being provided to them.   Kinder Morgan was suggested as well as PG&E.     

Tax Benefits for Corporations – Peter Garcia thanked the Foundation for the opportunity they provide to corporations for tax deductions as well as the benefits of these partnerships for both the college and the corporations. 

Donor Thank you Dinner  - Lindy Wille would like to hold a catered Donor Thank you Dinner for Faculty, Student Recipients, Alumni, and Past Board members for late January or early February, 2008.  More info to come.   Jim Green offered to sponsor this dinner.  Lindy will email a copy of the Dinner budget to the Board.   

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m.   The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, 

February 13, 2008 at 5:00 p.m. in the New Library Meeting Room. 
Submitted by Lindy Wille
